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Important dates-Summer 
Term 2022 

June 6th – Summer term 2 

June 7th – Y1 Phonics Screening 

June 7th – Gamelan Starts for Y3 

June 8th – Y5/6 Brass Foundation Day 

June 9th – 10th Anniversary of the   
Olympic Games event 

June 10th – The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
at New City 

June 13th—Healthy Eating Week 

June 13th – KS1 School Council meeting 

June 13th – 15th – Y6 Stubbers 

June 14th – Y5 IntoUniversity 

June 14th – Y4 Multiplication tests 

June 15th – Gamelan performance for 
parents 

June 20th—Summer Reading Challenge 
Library Visits start 

June 21st/22nd/23rd – Y5 visit the     
Natural History Museum 

June 23rd – EYFS Sports Day 

June 24th – Sports Day 

June 28/July 5th and 12th – Y2 visits to 
Southend  

July 1st – EYFS reports to parents 

July 11th – 125th Anniversary of New City 

Please note all information regarding 
dates, policies and the curriculum can 
be found on our website at 
www.www.newcity.boleyntrust.org 

Head Teacher Update 
 
Dear parents and carers 
It has been a very busy half term but very successful! Our children have worked really 
hard to ensure they make progress 
On June 10th we will be celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. We will be asking the 
children to wear red, white and blue or dress as a royal person! 
Have a lovely bank holiday! 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support 
Best wishes 
Mrs Stone 

International School Award 

On Friday John Rolfe from the British 
Council presented us with our              
International School’s Award. John as well 
as Sir Tom Canning and Clive Douglas 
toured the school. They were all very  
impressed by all our children’s high   
standards of work! 

Earth Day posters 

During Friday assembly, the winners of 
this year's Earth Day poster competition 
were announced!  The eco-warriors    
committee had the difficult job of 
choosing a winner from the many      
colourful, informative entries. The   
winning posters celebrated Earth Day 
and the diverse wildlife that can be 
found in the UK.  Many congratulations 
to our worthy winners: 
Y6 – Jasmin, Y5 - Aine and Safaa,        
Y4 - Jasim, Y3 – Nila, Y2 – Iftikhar,     
Y1 - Khadijah 

Are you a former student or staff of New City Primary 
School? 

Sports at New City 

Last week, eight Y5/6 
pupils represented 
New City in a        
basketball            
tournament against 12 
other primary 
schools. They showed 
incredible teamwork, 
resilience and      
determination 
throughout. Well 
done to all those  
involved! 

Celebrate the Jubilee 
at New City 



 

Week 1 Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

Friday  

 

Main Choice Tomato And 
Vegetable  Pasta 

Jerk Chicken with 
Rice 

Roast Chicken, Roast 
Potatoes and Gravy 

Chinese Chicken 
Curry with Rice 

Celebration Fish 
and Chips 

Vegetarian Choice 

 

Spanish      
Omelette with 
New Potatoes 

BBQ Quorn Fillet 
with Rice 

Vegetable Wellington 
with Roast Potatoes 

and Gravy 

Sweet and Sour 
Noodles 

Jubilee Roll with 
Chips 

 

Sides  

 

Cucumber 

Rainbow Slaw 

Sweetcorn 

Mixed Peppers 

Cabbage 

Broccoli 

Green Beans 

Carrots 

Peas 

Baked Beans 

 

Dessert 

Carrot and  
Courgette Cake 

with Custard 

Apple and Raisin 
Flapjack 

Fresh Fruit and    
Yoghurt Station 

Orange and    
Cinnamon Cookie 

The Queen’s      
Favourite Ice 

Cream 

Jacket Potatoes, Salad Selection, Fresh Fruit and Yoghurt are available every day. Baguettes/Sandwiches are also available 

Star of the Week 

RG— Aayan RS— Sara            
1T—Ayman 1P–Ziya 1F–Amina              

2U– Waad 2B–Dylan 2H—Aiman 3K– Avantik       
3D– Reuben 3G–Zain 4M–Kian 4T– Hussnain         
4P–Nicholas 5Ra–Zoya 5S– Aine 5R—     Abdullahi 
6J/B–Chanelle 6C—Brianna 6W–Amara           
Learning Hub—Amir  

 

Mr Freeland’s Book Review 
A Story Like the Wind 

A boy finds himself on a small dinghy with a 
group of people. They are fleeing a war and have 
paid an expensive fare to make this dangerous 
journey. When the boy realises he cannot share 
the food, as he has nothing to offer in return, he 
is encouraged to share music, for his sole      
possession is a violin. The song he plays tells a 
story that enchants the passengers - and the 
bravery and hope they hear about gives them the 
strength to look forward to their freedom 
again. Gill Lewis’s brief but beautiful story is 
rich in wonder, as well as being a timely reminder 
of the refugee crisis that continues today. 
Mixed with an exotic story of wild horses and a 
Dark Lord that 
rules a kingdom 
in peril, the boy’s 
story is sure to 
work its     
transportative 
charms on   
readers. Unusual 
and memorable, 
with powerful 
illustrations. 

 
 

 

Year 6 Visit the Natural History Museum 

Last week 6B and 6JF finally had their opportunity to visit the Natural History 
Museum. In line with our Geography unit Natural Phenomena we explored the 
Earthquake and Volcanoes exhibitions, where the children could experience an 
earthquake simulation as well as see the effects of volcanoes on different parts 
of the world. The children also looked at the other exciting exhibits including 
Mary Anning's plesiosaur fossil displayed at the museum. Everyone thoroughly 
enjoyed themselves and had a great day. 

 

Science Coffee Morning in the Family Centre 

On Wednesday 18th May there was a Coffee Morning at the Family Centre all 
about Science at our school and how you can support at home. We provided 
families with a chance to see how our children    
develop their science skills from Nursery up to Year 
6. There were also many exciting science at home 
activities which families can do to extend and engage 
children with the world around us.  

Nursery Place at New City 

We are currently registering children for our 2022-2023 Nursery. If you are 
interested and have a child who is turning 3 years old then please contact the 
schools main office to receive an application form. You may also be eligible to 
receive 30 hour care for your child, please ask for further details.  

 


